
 
NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITY 

 
What is happening? 
 
As part of ongoing works to complete the UNSW Eastern Extension component of 

the new Prince of Wales Hospital Acute Services building, fit-out contractor site 

sheds and storage compounds will soon be installed on Hospital Road, adjacent to 

Delivery Drive. Following installation, the facilities will be occupied by contractors 

AW Edwards for approximately 12 months to enable fit-out activities within the 

UNSW Eastern Extension.  

 

Site establishment activities are scheduled for Thursday 11 May 

from 7am to 6pm.  

 

Activities will include a number of heavy vehicle movements along Hospital Road 

between 10am and 3pm to deliver site sheds and materials. Due to their size, the 

transportation vehicles will enter the site from Barker Street, reversing along Hospital 

Road to the site establishment zone to unload, and leaving the site in a forward 

direction via Hospital Road.  

 

All reversing vehicles will be escorted by traffic control and sequenced in a staged 

approach, allowing only one transportation vehicle to enter and exit Hospital Road at 

any given time. Traffic controllers will be stationed at each Hospital Road 

intersection to support safe flow of vehicles travelling within the campus. 

 

These works may result in minor noise impacts from reversing vehicles, along with 

the unloading of equipment and materials. 

 

While there may be temporary delays to traffic flow as transportation vehicles 

reverse along Hospital Road, there will be minimal impact to loading dock and car 

park access. Pedestrian and emergency vehicle access to the hospital will be 

maintained at all times. Access to the Prince of Wales Hospital Emergency 

Department from Magill Street, via Botany Street, will not be impacted. 

 

 

Questions or enquiries:  

• Contact the 24/7 Community Infoline on 1800 571 866  
• Email randwickcampusredevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au  
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